

Ms Eimear Heavey London Borough of Camden 5 Pancras Square London N1C 4AG

eimear.heavey@camden.gov.uk

HAMPSTEAD THEATRE

Eton Avenue Swiss Cottage London NW3 3EU

T 020 7449 4200 F 020 7449 4201 info@hampsteadtheatre.com

TICKETS & INFORMATION 020 7722 9301 hampsteadtheatre.com

ARTISTIC DIRECTOR Edward Hall

EXECUTIVE PRODUCERGreg Ripley-Duggan

DIRECTORS

Susie Boyt Alex Graham Simon Parry-Wingfield Karen Paul Tim Pigott-Smith Jeremy Sandelson Richard Segal Peter Tausig David Tyler (Chair) Debbie Wosskow

ADVISORY COUNCIL

Dame Jenny Abramsky DBE Michael Frayn Daniel Peltz Peter Phillips OBE Paul Rayden Patricia Rothman

Hampstead Theatre Ltd Registered in England Eton Avenue London NW3 3EU

Charity Registration No 218506 Company Registration No 00707180 VAT No 877 3927 65 4 February 2015

Dear Eimear

RE: Camden Planning Application Reference 2014/7413/P

I am writing on behalf of Hampstead Theatre to express our support for the recent planning application submitted by The Royal Central School of Speech and Drama.

As a world class drama school with an increasing range of programmes and courses, the need to enhance its facilities is essential. More than this, however, the contribution that Central School makes to the local community will only broaden with the increased resource at its disposal.

The current buildings are drab, temporary squat buildings, very much out of character with the local surroundings and are in desperate of improvement. The design of the proposed building, however, is extremely high quality, improves the aesthetic of the site and is inkeeping with the neighbouring buildings close by. This improvement in the general character and appearance can only benefit the local area.

Given the proximity of our sites, I can confirm that CSSD are a responsible organisation that collaborates regular with local community organisations. I am in no doubt they will ensure that the development and management of the site both during and after completion of the works, will be thoughtful and considerate to the local neighbourhood.

Yours sincerely

Neil Morris

Director of Operations and Associate Producer

neilm@hampsteadtheatre.com

020 7449 4170